








        April 2021
Dear Parent,
It's hard to believe that we are now in our final term of the year. We have had such a busy and, at times, a tricky year. Pupils coped so well with lockdown and Miss Mellis and I were very proud of them. It was not easy for the wee souls and they did an amazing job on a daily basis. Thank you for all your efforts too, as I know because of the age of the pupils, most of it would not have been possible without your support. It was a tricky juggling act for lots of you and I appreciate how hard it must have been at times. Thank you also for your messages of support to us, as it was lovely to be able to ‘talk’ to some of you through messaging and emails. 

Since being back at school pupils have quickly settled into the ‘Covid friendly’ routine and are already working hard with their tasks and clearly enjoying being back in class. They are certainly a fantastic wee class! 
For Maths this term, P3 pupils will continue building up tables work, including multiplication and division problems and consolidate work on numbers to 1000. They will also carry out a new unit of addition and subtraction of two-digit numbers to 100 and a unit of grid references and simple fractions.

P4 will do work on fractions and compare fractions with the same denominator, eg ¾ is more than 2/4 etc. They will use their tables to complete problems with fractions. They will multiply and divide two-digit numbers up to 100, including computations where there is a remainder. Pupils will also complete a unit on angles where they describe the direction of rotation and recognise right angles of 90 degrees.
Both year groups, at their respective levels, will be carrying out some work on data handling and analysis, and shape.  
As lockdown prevented as much work being done on the Romans as I would have liked, we are going to continue with this topic for a few weeks and also do a Science topic on Growing Things where we will look in detail at the parts of plants and experiment with conditions necessary for growth. 

In Computing, pupils were introduced to Coding in the first week of term and we will continue with this where pupils build up a simple program. I know some pupils have continued with this at home and are already very enthusiastic to try more. We will mainly be working through Scratch. 

Homework will continue as before with Reading every second school day, weekly Spelling homework and Maths and occasional Big Talk homework. 
As always, if there is anything you need to speak to us about, please pop a note in the diary and we will get back to you as soon as we can. 
Kind regards
Gillian Stewart 
Shona Mellis
